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Dear Parents,

Welcome to third grade!  My name is Rachel Nemeth.  Your child will be experiencing a variety of new challenges and situations this year.  Third grade is a transition year, which can be difficult in the beginning, yet extremely rewarding in the end.  This year, you will have the exciting opportunity to see your child go through many stages of development in going from a young third grade reader, to an independent reader and writer with many strategies to learn for a lifetime.  I am pleased and excited to be involved in this learning process, both academically and socially!  This is going to be a fantastic year for all of us!

I would like to start off and introduce myself.  This is my eighth year as a full-time teacher, and ninth year working at Renaissance.  I graduated from Central Michigan University in December of 2005 with my elementary education degree certified specially in Language Arts, Mathematics and Child Development.  I was fortunate to be able to complete my student teaching experience at Renaissance in a first grade classroom.  Once I graduated, I helped in several different grade levels as a Teacher’s Aide and substitute teacher, most specifically in Kindergarten through third grade.  I have been working on my Masters Degree in Educational Technology at CMU for the last few years.  I live right outside of Mount Pleasant and in my spare time I enjoy playing with my son, Gibson, going golfing, and playing with my dogs Scrappy and Daisy.
My philosophy is that every student is capable of learning, each in his or her own way and pace.  It is my responsibility to find the best way to make it possible for your child to be a successful learner.  I encourage every student to try his or her best, to try something different, and to never give up.  Of course, in my classroom, it’s okay to make mistakes because it gives us another chance to learn something new.

What we have to learn to do, we learn by doing.                                                                   - Aristotle
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I am very excited about this year to work with both you and your child.  Together, we can make this a wonderful, fun, and positive year for us all!
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Dear Parents/Guardians,

This is a packet of information on my classroom procedures.  Please take a few minutes and read over this packet, as it will be quite informative and negate much of the confusion that can accompany the start of a new school year.
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*Put this packet somewhere you will remember so that you can refer back to it when needed throughout the school year!  *
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I will be sending home a newsletter every month.  This newsletter will tell you what took place in the classroom, rewards, and any upcoming events!  Look for it!
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Please provide a special folder for your child to use as a homework folder.  He/she will be bringing this home each night that they will have homework or any work that was not finished in class.  I feel that this helps your child to become responsible in bringing things from home to school.  Each night your child will also bring home his/her agenda.  Each day your child will write any unfinished work in the agenda as homework as well as any classroom notes or reminders.  Please look at this each night, sign it, and send it back with your child.  Please help your child in taking special care of both the folder and the agenda.  These are two basic tools in learning how to become responsible, and have great communication between home and school! (
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Homework will be assigned on Tuesdays and Thursdays of each week.  Also, daily assignments that are not completed in class are considered as homework.  Homework is to be handed in first thing the next day.  If your child has not finished his/her homework he/she may have to stay in for recess until completed (what I feel is their true potential).   Please help your child gain this sense of responsibility by regularly monitoring to see that assignments have been completed and returned to school.  I will contact you by calling, giving your child a late homework sheet, or most likely by writing in the agenda explaining late assignments should they become a problem. I would greatly appreciate your support.  Students will not be allowed to call home for books or homework.
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Homework, on average, shouldn’t take more than 30 minutes to complete.  However, depending on the assignment (or the day (), extra time may be needed.  Please keep in mind that this will be in addition to any work not finished in class.  Homework should be turned in on time to avoid a late penalty.  I also reserve the right to not accept late work.  
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Each week in the Friday folder, you will find all school notes and your child’s papers for the week.  Use these folders as an opportunity to go over the graded work with your child and discuss the activities that they did.  This is a great way for the students to understand that you are just as involved in their learning process at home as we are in school.  Also, please note that I may be keeping some of your child’s work here at school for document reasons, so some papers may not go home each week.  If I feel you should see a particular paper, I will make a photocopy to send home.  Once again, please help your child with the responsibility of taking care of the folder.  This is another great tool to communicate between home and school! (


Most classroom and homework assignments are graded on a 10-point scale.  If scores are lower than a 7, I will usually hand it back as a “correction” with a “C” at the top of the paper.  At this time, the grade will be a zero until the correction is turned in.  Therefore, it is really important to make corrections on these assignments, and check work before it gets turned in.  Tests will be given a letter grade and a percentage.
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Third graders should be reading at least 30 minutes each evening in addition to any assigned homework.  Developed early, this habit will help your child adjust easily to the increased workload in the upper grades.  Students will have the choice to bring home a book from school or to read a book from home.  It is important that the book your child is choosing is at their reading level.  A good rule to follow is the “Finger Test.”  If there are more than 5 words on a given page that your child does not know, then the book is too hard.  Kids love to be read to as well.  If your child selects a book that is above his/her reading level, you could enjoy the book together by reading to him/her, but this will not count for their homework.  This year I plan on trying something different than the traditional reading log in our classroom each month to keep reading fun, engaging and exciting.  More details will be coming soon throughout the school year.


Each week, the students will be assigned a list of spelling words to write in their agenda and study for the week.  There will be a spelling test at the end of the week.  It is very important that the student studies these words at home.  Students will also have three “Super Speller” words that I would like them to study.  These words if spelled correctly on the test will take the place of any other word that is spelled incorrectly.  I also like to keep my students challenged.  Therefore, some students will be inducted into the “Super Speller Club” and will receive more challenging words for their test each week.


Hot lunch money is collected on Monday morning in the office.  You can pay for the whole week on Monday.  Hot lunch money should not come to the classroom.  


Snack is an important factor in your child’s ability to focus throughout the day.  Please provide a healthy snack for your child each day, or provide only enough for the week to keep in their locker.  Candy and sweet treats will not be permitted, unless it is a birthday treat.  Please try not to forget, because we may not always have extra.  Due to classroom allergies, students will not be allowed to share snacks.  Students are encouraged to bring water bottles to limit trips to the water fountain during class time and to teach healthy habits in life.  Our students also appreciate snack donations to the classroom such as a bag of pretzels or a box of crackers or fruit snacks for those days that students are unable to bring snack or forget.  Thank you in advance!


Students will need to bring an extra pair of gym shoes to keep in the classroom.  Please make sure these have non-marking soles.  Students will not be able to participate in gym class without the proper gym shoes.



Students will have the same number of days to make up homework, as they were absent.  For example, if your child is absent two days, he/she will have two days to make up the missed work.  If you would like to pick up missed work on the day your child is absent, please call as early in the day as possible so that I will have time to prepare it.


School begins at 8:15 and ends at 3:25.  PLEASE be on time, as tardiness is not only detrimental to your child’s education, but a disruption to the rest of the class and the education of others.  If your child needs to leave early or will be late, please let me know ahead of time if possible.  Any work your child misses if they come in late or leave early will need to be made up within reasonable time.    If you are running late in the morning and need to order a hot lunch for your child, please make sure you do so no later than 9:00 AM.
After school, you can meet us and pick up your child on the sidewalks next to the second grade teachers.  Please pick up your child at this location.  At the end of the day, our hallways become very congested.  In order to safely walk your students outside, we are asking for you to meet us outside, rather than in the hallway.  This way, we can also communicate with you about your child’s day.

On rainy days or days that the weather is too cold, you will find our class waiting for you in the hallway by the library.



As mentioned earlier in this packet, the agenda is a very important aspect to our classroom routine.  There are a few important things I need to add.  It is your child’s responsibility to show you the agenda each day.  They will be responsible for noting all homework for the day.  I expect agendas to come back to school each day.  If you have a note that I need to see, please put it in the agenda.




There is an after school program available.  It runs from 3:30 to 5:30.  Students are provided with snack and numerous activities both inside and outside.  Contact the office for more information.

I will send book orders home about once a month.  Please do not feel obligated to order.  I send them home because they provide quality books at very reasonable prices.  As we order we receive free books for the classroom library.  When sending a book order to school, please put them in an envelope with your child’s name so that it can not easily be lost or stolen.  Please write one check to “Scholastic Book Club.”  



Electronic toys, and any other expensive or fragile toys, should never be brought to school.  However, if your child has been chosen to be “Student of the Week” in my classroom, they will be allowed to bring in “show and tell” three days that week, where a toy would be acceptable.  This item will be kept at my desk so it will not become a distraction to the learning environment.




Please see the Student/Parent Handbook for more information on this.
I am looking forward to a fun-filled year. I always welcome any questions or concerns.  Please let me know if you need to meet with me so that we can schedule a time that will not interfere with teaching time.  Our day gets very busy at 8:00 and immediately after school. Thank you for understanding.  You can always call me at school to contact me as well.  (773-9889).
Sincerely,
Rachel Nemeth 

(
rnemeth@renaissancepsa.com and
Check out our classroom website!

Here you will find games, activities and information to enjoy!
www.mrsnemethsclass.weebly.com
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